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4/30/2011

To Whom It May Concern:


Libby Dunlap is a dedicated, knowledgeable, and caring educator who excelled as a student teacher in my classroom for the fall of the 2010-2011 school year. She would be an asset to any school district that employs her.

 From the first day Libby set foot in my classroom, I could tell that her highest priority was to do what was best for her students.  These priorities ranged from meeting the needs of her diverse classroom academically as well as socially.  During Libby’s student teaching our school district implemented a new Language Arts curriculum, The Daily Five.  There was a lot to learn for everyone involved.  Libby took the initiative to organize and level our classroom library of over 500 books.  She also volunteered to implement the new Words Their Way Program and was the “go to” person for other teachers on the third grade team.  She also expressed her thoughts and ideas of ways we could utilize the new curriculum.  She was also successful teaching the Every Day Math curriculum and was able to follow the strict pacing guide set before her.

Libby’s lessons were well thought out and organized.  She presented engaging activities daily.  She developed a unit around the theme Chocolate.  She took this theme and differentiated her instruction to match.  She conferenced with her groups on a daily basis and checked for understanding about the assignments she had given.  She also created a Virtual Learning Environment around the theme she developed.  She did an excellent job implementing other reading strategies that sparked the student’s interests.  Another idea Libby had was to incorporate mind and body breaks for our active classroom.  These breaks allowed the children to refocus and redirect their learning.

Not only did Libby design her own assessments with concepts taught, she also gained experience assessing running records, retellings, writing prompts, math quarterlies, STAR reading and DIBELS.  She also became familiar with data director.  Libby was also responsible for entering grades and attendance in the computer.  She was always aware of who was improving, who needed extra help, and who needed to finish an assignment.  Student work was always graded, handed back or discussed promptly.

Being a teacher is more than just teaching, it is building relationships with students.  In the time Libby was here she knew each of her students individually.  Libby always maintained a calm and caring approach with her students.  When problems arose in the classroom, she redirected behavior in a firm, yet positive way.  Students felt comfortable asking her questions or just talking to her about everyday things.

Throughout Libby’s student teaching I was constantly impressed with the thoughtfulness and care she presented in every lesson and to each student.  She is intelligent, friendly, expressive, creative, dependable, and a quick learner.

Miss Dunlap will be an exceptional teacher.  She has earned my respect and highest recommendation.  I am sure after talking to her she will earn yours too.

Sincerely,

Jodie Ellenwood

3rd Grade Teacher

Harrington Elementary, Albion MI
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